
PAPA Board Meeting 
February 8, 2021, 7:00pm 
 

Attendees:  Rita Jaworski;  JT; Nathalie Goricanec; Mr. C; Stacey Taylor; Lara Blom; Gilbert 
Garcia; Sandra Long; Todd Mendenhall; Nina Hokeness; Betty Murphy; Alyssa Kay 
 
Agenda items for February: 
 

1. Voting in our new co-coordinators for Winter Percussion (YAY!),  
2. Reviewing/approving the Winter Guard budget,  
3. Reviewing the timeline and plan for the PAPA Scholarship program (James S),  
4. Update on See's Candy and Rummage Sale, and  
5. Discuss next steps on the Grants (Stacey T).  Also to discuss tomorrow night is a  
6. Proposed revision to the PAPA Bylaws for term limits for the PAPA President.    

 
 

 
 
Meeting minutes could not be approved because they haven’t been out to board members for 
review. 

Vote and approval for new Winter Percussion leads.   

 



 
Nathalie suggested that the cost and ask is for $1K per family, but if families need support 
financially that we accommodate to $600.  It’s important to communicate to families what the 
cost/expense is because next year there will not be PAPA money to support this 
expense.  Would be helpful to have families support via Benefit mobile.  3K transfer from 1x 
general fund to Winter Guard. This should not be expected again for next year.  Alyssa Kay 
moved, approved, no objections.  Motion passed.   
 
Need to ratify the Winter Percussion budget of 3K.  Nina:  $300 ask.  Nathalie and Todd stated 
to note that some families already contributed and may choose not to contribute again this year 
and that amount was carried over again to this year.  
 
Motion to approve the WP budget as presented by Nathalie.  Seconded by Todd.  None 
abstained.  Passed. 
 
Fundraising:  Benefit Mobile: Have you seen the challenge Todd threw out to the PAPA parents 
a few weeks ago? Todd is offering a chance to win a $25 amazon gift card: for every merchant 
donation of $2 from 1/13/21 to 3/1/21, he will enter your name into the drawing.  Signing up for 
Benefit Mobile is easy and using it for regular day to day purchases is even easier.  Benefit 
Mobile is offering great rebates right now: 2% on Amazon, $6 on Apple, 3% on Safeway, 2.5% 
on Target, 5% on Starbucks. Our goal is to raise $10k this school year for PAPA since our 
traditional fundraisers have not been able to happen with the SIP.  Please sign up for Benefit 
Mobile today if you have not done so already.  It is so easy to use and benefits PAPA.  



 

 

 
 

 



Do we still want to require seniors to have participated in a program their senior year to apply for 
the PAPA Scholarships?  The only options for theatre kids were the Radio Programs or Haunted 
House.  Alex suggested that there be a minimum of 3 year participation (Freshman or 
Senior).  This will be the final year to use the Center Stage money.  How many will be giving 
out?  Nathalie is researching the actual amount that we have (10 scholarships of $500 
each).  What will awards night look like? 
Last year Todd created a video. 
 
Sandra has an amendment to the bylaws to propose.  Stacey spoke to previous situations 
where there was someone in the position for 9 years and then a massive lack of knowledge has 
been lost.  A benefit of a 2 year term limit is that it keeps people on their toes to be looking to fill 
the position quickly and not get too comfortable.   
 
Todd asked about the possible need for a VP role.  Sandra agreed that it is a good idea as a 
President-in-training.  Perhaps a by-laws committee could be formed to discuss these changes 
and language.   
 
Todd moved to make a By-laws committee to discuss this change and bring to the board at the 
March meeting proposed changes.  Vote no later than the May meeting. Stacey seconded the 
motion.  No objections.  Volunteers for committee:  Todd, Sandra, Stacey, Gil,  

 

 



 
 
See’s Candy: Betty leading 
 
Yumraising - brand new platform for us.  
Have to title it the same way that you want the check to be written.   
Goal is arbitrary - anything you want.   
Sonia and Sandra will send out a digital message to all PAPA families including Rummage Sale, 
etc.   
Seasonal Spring menu items.  
Sales goal of $2500  
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
Grants, Foundations and Corporations - these are mostly for Marching Arts.  Need to get a list 
from Mr. Yani of companies that would donate for Theatre Arts.   



 

 

 



 
Nathalie mentioned that those who work to contact these corporations for Marching Arts should 
be those from Marching Arts.  Theatre Arts volunteers should work with Mr. Yani to get more 
contacts for Theatre Arts-related corporations.   
 

 

 
Mr. C will be announcing Wind Ensemble audition info after break.   
 


